
   
 
30th June 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We hope this newsletter finds you well and that you and your children are enjoying the summer 
term. We have had another exciting week in school. 
 
We are thrilled to announce the installation of our brand-new playground markings! These vibrant 
and engaging markings have transformed the front of our playground into a fun and interactive 
space for our children, which we will use not only for play but also to support learning.  We hope the 
children will enjoy using these at all times of the day. The area outside Acorns 
has also been refreshed with some new markings and the fence has been 
brightened with a fresh coat of paint – a BIG THANKYOU to our volunteer 
army for this. 
 
We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to our amazing Parent-Teacher Association (PTA) for 
their generous support in funding these fantastic additions to our school. The playground is now 
even more enjoyable for our children, thanks to the PTA's dedication and commitment. 
 

   
 
Bur Oaks had a BRILLIANT start to the week, on Monday they visited the Hall for Cornwall for a 
fantastic music event, where they were involved in lots of singing with other schools from across 
Cornwall. The trip provided them with a unique cultural experience, allowing them to appreciate the 
arts and develop their creativity. They followed this up with a visit to Truro Museum, to support 
their learning about the Greeks, where they had a chance to examine artefacts, look around the 
museum and even had the opportunity to make their own clay Greek tile. We love taking our 
children on visits and trips, these undoubtedly enrich their learning and broadened their horizons.  
 
We are pleased to inform you that we will be holding transition days for every class next week on 
Tuesday and Wednesday. These days will provide an opportunity for the children to familiarise 
themselves with their new classrooms, meet their new teachers/support staff, and generally become 
comfortable in their surroundings. For some children who may find the transition little trickier we 
will be giving some more bespoke support over the next few weeks. 
 
I hope everyone has a great weekend. 

 
 
 
Mr Hick  
 
 

Summer Term Dates 

There is lots happening over the next 

three weeks. Dates have been added 

below – do check them out! 



Parent/Carer Annual Survey 
 
As we approach the end of this academic year we are beginning our process of self-evaluation and 
with this in mind we would really welcome your views and opinions. Parental/carer voice is really 
important to us and we value feedback, which we can then use to help continue to improve our 

school. We welcome thoughts about what we could look to develop or improve but we would 
really appreciate it if you could take this opportunity to celebrate our 
successes and share positive feedback. The survey can be found HERE and should only 

take a few minutes to complete. Thank you to those who have already completed this. 
 
If you would like to leave your name/name of child then this can help us to pick up on and resolve 
any potential problems or issues. 
 
There is an extra question this year about some slight changes to our school day. In response to a 
recent government white paper about schools delivering a week of 32.5 hours, we intend to move 
the start of our school day 10 minutes earlier. This means that the school gates will open at 8.30am 
and registration will take place at 8.45am (currently 8.55am). 
 

Clubs 
 
Out last week for all clubs will be next week. 
 
Wear Green Day – Next Friday 7th July - 
 

 
 

 

 

https://forms.gle/5rX46NA3KNSUDWwX9


Secondary School Induction Days 

Unfortunately, due to planned strike action both Richard Lander and Penair have moved 

their induction days from two days to one. This will now be on 4th July. Richard Lander are 

providing a bus for us to travel on to get to the school and back. We will walk the children 

down to the bus from our school and accompany them to the Richard Lander to ensure that 

they are settled. To allow time for us to do this could all Y6 children arrive at 8.40am. The 

end of the day will be at normal time. 

 
Wheal Busy Trip – Mighty Oaks 

 
On 7th July to enhance their learning about the Industrial Revolution and the 
impact this had on mining locally, Y6 will be walking to Wheal Busy on the old 
mining route. This is about a mile walk each way. We are looking for parent 

volunteers to join us. If you can help then please speak to Mrs Law. 
 
 

Swimming  

Year 5 swimming begins on the week beginning 3rd July and will 
be each afternoon for two weeks. The children will need a 
swimming hat and goggles for these sessions. We are asking for a 
contribution towards the cost of travel for this. Swimming is a statutory part of 
the national curriculum and therefore we must provide swimming instruction 
to our children. The aim is that children are taught to swim competently, 
confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25m. 
 
 
 
 

Summer Leavers DISCO  

Dress to GLOW  

WEDS 12th JULY - our last disco of the school year as we say goodbye and good luck to all 

our wonderful Year 6 who are gearing up to embark on the adventure of secondary school.  

So we will welcome the Year 6's to attend the disco for FREE with a red carpet arrival and 

extra special VIP treatment prior to the event. Please book via the following links.  

• KS1 5pm - 6pm - BOOK HERE https://www.pta-

events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64774 

• KS2 - 6:15pm - 7:15pm - BOOK HERE https://www.pta-

events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64775 

• YEAR 6 LEAVERS - NO CHARGE BUT STILL NEED TO BOOK HERE https://www.pta-

events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64776 

 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64774
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64774
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64775
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64775
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64776
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=64776


PTA Candy Floss Machine 

Available for hire from only £40  

(discounts available to anyone who has volunteered at an event this year)  

To enquire email chacewaterpta@gmail.com  

or complete a booking form here https://forms.gle/KZCBKfsHLfc2Y3Jn6 

 

Summer Fayre   - 14th July 

We can’t wait for our Summer Fayre but we need your support to help make 

it a success. 

Can you help on the day?   

Whether it’s setting up, manning a stall or baking some cakes we would really appreciate it.   

You can signup to volunteer here......  

https://volunteersignup.org/C3CP4?fbclid=IwAR1EQJ-3D7iXwzmKNkWm1mtmIot1NjA0UGqeRw9BLxRQmVbpydiZNdR5LjE 

On this day parents/carers will be able to pick their children up early to take 

them to the summer Fayre from 2pm. 

 
 
 
  

mailto:chacewaterpta@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/KZCBKfsHLfc2Y3Jn6
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Headlice! 
 
Unfortunately, we have seen an increase recently in headlice in the school. Please be 
vigilant and follow the guidance below: 

  



 
 
 
 
Classes from September 2023 
 

Class Teacher (s) Support Staff 
Acorns Mrs Morgan & Mrs Glanville-Thomas Mrs White and Mrs Booker 

Seedlings Miss Barnes Mrs Almey and Mrs Pitt (Y1 & Y2) 

Buds Miss Lahera Mrs Pippin 

Young Oaks Miss O’Callaghan Mrs Davis, Miss Daw and Mrs Dicker (pms) 

Bur Oaks Miss Hoare and Miss Alston (Mondays) Mrs Jacquemond and Mrs Pollard 

Red Oaks Mrs Law and Mrs James Miss Hoadley, Mrs Stephens and Mrs Dicker 

Mighty Oaks Miss Laskowski Miss Budge and Mrs Dicker (3 ams) 

 

We will be really sorry to be saying goodbye to Mrs Mewton, Miss O’Malley 
and Miss Hodgson at the end of this year.  
 
School Uniform 

All Chacewater Uniform items are available to view and purchase online from our chosen 

supplier, Trophy Textiles. 

 School Uniform items are all fully stocked and available to browse and try on in the shop 

– Mon to Friday 9am – 5pm & 9.00am to 12:30pm on a Saturday 

They also stock item such as Tailored shorts & Trousers that can also be viewed on the 

Trophy Textiles web site: please click on the link below. 

https://www.trophytextiles.co.uk/products/primary-schools/primary-schools-chacewater-c-

p-school/ 

 

Year 6 – Down in the Jungle 

We have now made tickets available for parent/carers of Y5/6 children for our afternoon 

and evening performances of ‘Down in the Jungle’. These both take place on 20th July. 

We do need some help with props! Mrs James was hoping to source: fake ivy, maracas (x2) 

and a plastic water pot/urn.  If you can help/lend something then please do let us know.  

https://www.trophytextiles.co.uk/products/primary-schools/primary-schools-chacewater-c-p-school/
https://www.trophytextiles.co.uk/products/primary-schools/primary-schools-chacewater-c-p-school/


 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary  

3.7.23 Year 5 – two-week swimming block begins. Hats and goggles needed. 

4th and 5th July Transition days and RLS induction days for Y6 (now 4th July only) 

Moving up days for R – Y5. 

EYFS Come and Play Sessions 

5.7.23 New EYFS Parent Meeting – 2pm 

7.7.23 WEAR GREEN DAY – FUNDRAISER MACMILLAN £2 donation. 

7.7.23 Y6 Trip to Wheal Busy 

11.7.23 Seedlings – Maritime Museum Trip 

12.7.23 DISCO 

13.7.23 Young Oaks Class Assembly 

14.7.23 SUMMER FAYRE 

19.7.23 End of Year Show – Dress Rehearsal for the school. 

20.7.23 Y5/6 End of Year Show – afternoon performances and evening 

performances 

21.7.23  Leavers assembly - Y6 – 2pm. Parents and Carers of Y6 invited as we 

say goodbye to this year’s Mighty Oaks. 

21.7.23 End of term for children 

6.9.23 First Day of Autumn Term 

 

  



 
 
 
 
 

ACORNS Lily & Summer 

SEEDLINGS Storm & Xander 

BUDS Anneliese & Dylan M 

YOUNG OAKS George, Kip & Ruby 

BUR OAKS Lorna & Bailey 

RED OAKS Harry, Charlie & Amelia 

MIGHTY OAKS Isaac & Teddy 

 

 

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



Signposting 

 

 



 

  



  



 

  



 


